[image: image1.jpg]OIO,





Springfield Out of School Care Club Annual General Meeting

15th May 2014
Minute
Attendees

Joanna Whittington (Chair)


Lynn Couper
Helen Anderson(Manager)


Linda Melvin

Gillian Arthur (Vice Chair)


Alison Findlater

Paul Hammond (Treasurer)


Sue Scotland

Elaine Crighton (Secretary)


Elaine Turtle

Sean Pottinger (Committee member)

Tim Bisset

Anne Thomson (Committee member)
Fiona Ryan


Paul Beaumont (Committee member)
Graeme McCallum

Deborah Demick



Nikki Johnstone

Gerry Sweeney



Hilary Crighton

Pamela Calabrese



Tracy Williamson

Claire Sexton




Hazel McKellar

Amy Clayton




Joanne MacArthur

Helen White




Lisa Hilson
Seonaid Anderson



Deborah Paton
Graeme Kerr




Gillian Wilson
Bruce Hammond



Sarah Williamson
Sarah Ramsay
Apologies

Karen Graham (Committee member)

Several parents handed in apologies prior to the AGM

1. Welcome and Apologies
2. Minutes of 2013 meeting

Minutes agreed (Paul Beaumont proposed, Sean Pottinger seconded)

3. No matters arising
4. Chairperson’s Report
The Chair presented her report (appendix 1); this was accepted by the meeting

5. Treasurer’s Report
The Treasurer presented his report (appendix 2); this was accepted by the meeting.
6. Manager’s report

The Manager presented her report (appendix 3); this was accepted by the meeting
7. Election of Office Bearers

a) Vice-Chair - Gillian Arthur, Secretary - Elaine Crighton (Sean Pottinger proposed, Paul Hammond seconded). 

b) Treasurer – Nicola Mason (Nicola Johnstone proposed, Hazel McKellar seconded)

c) Chairperson – no one came forward for this role.  Jo Whittington explained that this role mainly involves setting up committee meetings (5 per year) and being a liason between Helen and the committee. She explained that the club is not run by West Lothian Council but is a parent run club, and since the constitution requires a full committee, if we cannot find a new chairperson, we will not be able to run the club. New committee to meet to agree way forward.

8. Election of Ordinary members

Claire Sexton, Deborah Demick, Luisa Janetta (Paul Beaumont proposed, Ann Thomson seconded)
9. AOCB

· Suggestions for activities/trips discussed – Briarlands (Stirling), Active Kids (Perth), Megazone, Ratho all suggested.  Any other suggestions parents to contact Helen.

· Discussion around splitting group for trips in holidays according to age as some activities not suitable for all ages – this causes some difficulties with staffing ratios, but will be considered.

· Rule around cancellations needs revised – agreement that if less than 5 days notice given will still be charged.  Last minute bookings (less than 5 days notice) will continue to be taken but only if there is capacity and staffing to allow for this.
· Staff photos – these are on the wall outside the Creche room.  Request that these be added into a welcome newsletter/pack for new families.  Helen will update the newsletter and email a link to this on the website to all families.

· Discussion about discipline in the club – Helen reported that the children are all aware of the rules, and if there is an issue Helen discusses this with the parent of the child concerned.

· Parents requesting that bills be sent out as early as possible in the month to allow for payment before the 15th of the month when the statements are generated.  This should be possible now that the new system has been in place for a few months.

· Discussion around guideline for the minimum number of children booked in before the club will open – over Christmas and October holiday there have been one or two days when only one child has been booked to attend with another one or two booking in at the last minute.  Agreed to continue to open if only one child booked in but to review this soon after Christmas holiday this year.  Helen to inform parents if their child is only one booked in to the club to give parents the opportunity to find alternative childcare if they wish. Parents requesting as much notice as possible if a decision is taken to change the rule regarding closure of the club during holidays (Claire Sexton proposed , Deborah Demick seconded) 

· Public holiday opening – this isn’t possible as the Community Wing is shut on Public holidays. 
Meeting closed at 8.30pm 
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